
DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH CARE SERVICES 
NOTICE OF GENERAL PUBLIC INTEREST 

RELEASE DATE: JANUARY 30, 2023 
 

The Department of Health Care Services released a public notice on December 9, 
2022, providing notice of the department’s plans to submit State Plan Amendment 
(SPA) 22-0067 to provide supplemental payments to Federally Qualified Health Centers 
(FQHCs), Rural Health Clinics (RHCs), Indian Health Service-Memorandum of 
Agreement (IHS-MOA), and Tribal FQHCs when COVID-19 vaccines are administered 
on their own, outside of a billable visit. 

This is an Addendum to the Public Notice published December 9, 2022.  

May it be known that the following change has been made to the original public notice: 

• SPA 22-0067 has an effective date of January 01, 2023.  

No other terms or conditions listed in the original public notice have changed. 


